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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force

TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee
FROM: Don Akchin

My name is Don Akchin. I am a resident of Baltimore City District 14. I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036- Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force, and urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments. 
As a Baltimore citizen, taxpayer, and voter for more than 40 years, I am well aware of the  financial limitations that challenge the City’s ability to provide the services residents expect and deserve. One of the most significant limitations is the massive proportion of property owned by not-for-profit institutions and therefore not subject to city and state taxes. The voluntary PILOT program established in 2016 was a first step towards fixing this problem, by establishing the principle that major nonprofit institutions could help alleviate the losses of tax revenue. 
Clearly, however, the current agreement does not go far enough. The $6 million in annual revenue it produces falls far short of the City’s $48 million hard costs to provide services to those institutions participating in the PILOT. Baltimore taxpayers bear that net loss because it diminishes the City’s ability to serve them effectively.
No one (with the exception of the current federal administration) wants to harm institutions that provide valuable tangible and intangible benefits to Baltimore residents. At the same time, the city’s major nonprofit institutions can and should contribute more than they do now for the services they receive. That is why a fair process for negotiating the renewed PILOT agreement must include all stakeholders and be transparent. The bill before you establishes a task force and a process that meets these criteria. 
Therefore, in the interests of both the citizens and the nonprofit institutions that call Baltimore home, I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments. 

